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STATE LEGISLATION
The State Legislature is proceeding with development of the state budget.  Concurrently the legislature is considering the Governor’s Traffic Congestion Relief Plan for transportation funding.  The MTA has received preliminary indications of the members who will be appointed to a special transportation conference committee for the governor’s proposal and other transportation funding efforts.  The membership would be as follows:

Senate

State Senator John Burton, President pro Tempore

State Senator Betty Karnette, Chair, Senate Transportation Committee

State Senator Richard Kelley

Assembly
Assembly Speaker Robert Hertzberg

Assembly Member Scott Baugh, Minority Leader

Assembly Member Dean Florez
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Assembly Member Tom Torlakson, Chair, Assembly Transportation Committee (Alternate)

It is our understanding that Assembly Member Marco Firebaugh has been named Chair of the Assembly Budget Subcommittee on Information, Technology and Transportation.

FEDERAL APPROPRIATIONS
MTA staff received verbal notification that the Los Angeles County Municipal Operators Coalition obtained a House Appropriations Subcommittee earmark of $4 million in Bus and Bus Facilities funding.

NORTH HOLLYWOOD OPENING VIP EVENT
Government Relations staff is currently compiling the invite list for the Metro Red Line North Hollywood opening event on June 23.  Please notify us of any individuals you would like to receive an invitation.
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